

① Sheila.

Dropped by to leave you copies of our newsletter ~~Europa~~, the latest round of correspondence to the LRB on ULP complaints and to try to straighten out the 'mysterious' organizers pay situation.

Re: the organizers:

Peter Lane, as I said on the phone, should be paid and recorded on your books as employed from Sept. to Dec. 20. The full GTA-1 salary is \$2315.— broken into 8 payments. I'm still trying to get a sample pay slip so you can see deductions, etc.

to 51.18

The 'problem' with the other position is this. We realized two things concurrently. 1) that it would be good if myself and a few of the others put in more time in organizing and legal work this Fall than we might have originally intended. and 2) that the other organizer we decided to hire was collecting more on UIC than he would with this ~~stipend~~ job — and if his name appeared on paper for getting paid he'd lose UIC. He, Alan Wallace, offered to work without taking ~~AUE~~ pay until he is cut off of UIC. So, the problem is this — when I realized I was putting in more time than I'd wanted (specifically having decided not to take one of the organizers job so I could make some progress on my academic work) I approached our steering committee & ~~it~~ asked if it would be possible to get a portion of the stipend Alan would have been getting since I am putting in the time, have few other possibilities for a job and could really use the money. They seemed to think that

was ok and suggested I work out the details with you.

The problem is I would prefer my name not be recorded for getting paid as it would require a lot of immigration/visa ~~type~~ bureaucratic red tape, and possibly they would tell ALICE I couldn't be hired anyway.

So, what I wanted to find out from you is:

would it be possible for the provincial to release a portion of the second organizers salary to local @ under the heading of LEGAL ~~AND ORG~~ FEES and ORGANIZING EXPENSES general

until ALAN WALLACE needs to be formally paid.

At this point, I was hoping to get about ~~250.00~~ ^{250.00} for the work I've done so far and would continue to consult with our steering committee on appropriate portions for future work. That means the Provincial would effectively be paying for ~~the~~ ^{1/2} salaries although ALAN & PETER are both working and I will most likely continue @ about 2 days per week. No one else on the steering committee who is also working needs or wants to get paid - they all have other options. So, in terms of the funds one salary of \$2315.- would go straight to Peter LAWE, and the provincial would release 1/2 of the second salary payment amount to local @ until Alan needs to get paid. The funds over this initial \$250.00 to me would be held in the local to cover any additional extraordinary organizing costs. We don't really foresee any. Alan also seems to think he'll collect UIC for awhile this Fall. We don't ^{be able to} collect UIC

(5)

So I'm leaving it to your discretion as to whether the Provincial needs all of these details or whether an amended report and motion might be discussed tomorrow. Perhaps you could talk it over w/ Nancy Wiggs to decide ----
I didn't want to go into all of this detail on the phone for obvious reasons re: Alan's UIC status and my visa status.

I will try to provide you with a sample pay slip with our rep. at tomorrow's meeting.

One other matter - 2 of us are enrolled in Cap College classes:

| | | | | | |
|-------------|------|----------------|----|-------------|----------------------------|
| <u>Fee:</u> | | | | | |
| \$ 8.00 | (me) | SUZANNE PARRIA | in | Patterson's | Issues in Health & Safety |
| \$ 12.00 | | MARY PABIN | in | Davidson's | Contract Clauses c. Korman |

Both of us paid by personal check, so could the provincial reimburse us. Enclosed is her registration slip - I didn't get one.

NEWS: The IRO finally decided we did in fact have +45% from last Fall's organizing drive. (Actually about 48%)!
So the vote should be scheduled soon to occur in November.

We've already had 1 contract workshop w/ speakers from NUCE 2 & SORWUC and are now going out to members and potential members to discuss how a contract will look and what they want to include. This way everyone will have a more concrete reason to vote YES.

No things look ok. Still a lot of footwork which is slowly building up steam now.

If you have any questions or problems, please call

Thanks - - -

Suzanne [REDACTED]